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The Corporation of the Municipality of Killarney 
32 Commissioner Street 

Killarney, Ontario 
POM2AO 

MOVED BY: Michael Reider 

SECONDED BY: Robert Campbell 

RESOLUTION NO. 22-220 

WHEREAS the Country of Ukraine has experienced a premeditated and unprovoked 
invasion by Russia; 

WHEREAS silence is complicity; 

WHEREAS Canada imports hundreds of millions of dollars' worth of goods from Russia 
each year; and 

WHEREAS negative financial impacts upon a country can be used as a means to deter 
further conflict; 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the correspondence received from the City ofThorold, the 
Town of Gravenhurst, the Town of Espanola and Niagara Region regarding sanctions on 
Russia be received for information; 

AND THAT the Municipality ofKillamey unequivocally denounces Russia's unjustifiable 
war against Ukraine; 

AND THAT the Municipality ofKillamey supports the sanctions which the Federal 
Government of Canada has thus far imposed on Russia; 

AND THAT effective immediately and until a time when the sovereighty of Ukraine is 
once again unchallenged, the Municipality of Killamey will: 

1) Not purchase any products (i.e. plywood, fertilizer, steel, furniture or machinery) 
which can be easily traced to have originated from Russia; and 

2) Insist that any future contracts for services for the Municipality of Killarney abide by 
these same limitations within our municipality; 

AND THAT upon confirmation that the Belarusian military is engaged within Ukraine that 
the Municipality of Killamey apply these limitations upon goods from that country as well; 
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AND THAT this decision of the Municipality ofKillamey Council be forwarded to all 
other municipalities within Ontario requesting they enact similar measures so that as a 
united front we can make a noticeable difference. 

Resolution Result Recorded Vote 
Council Members YES NO 

[I CARRIED Robert Campbell 

• DEFEATED John Dimitrijevic 

• TABLED Barbara Anne Haitse 

• RECORDED VOTE (SEE RIGHT) Michael Reider 

• PECUNIARY INTEREST DECLARED Jim Rook 

• WITHDRAWN Nancy Wirtz 

I, Gilles G. Legault, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer of the Municipality of Killamey do certify the 
foregoing to be a true copy of Resolution #22-220 passed in a Regular Council Meeting of The 
Corporation of the Municipality of Killamey on the 8th day of June 2022. 

Gilles G. Leg It 
Deputy Clerk Treasurer 

333



AStafford@orillia.ca regarding City of Orillia Resolution - to all Ontario municipalities -
Voluntary Russian Sanction Request

To all Ontario municipalities:   At its meeting held on June 6, 2022, Orillia City Council
adopted the following resolution:

THAT the correspondence dated April 19, 2022 from the Town of Gravenhurst
regarding sanctions on Russia be received;

AND THAT the City of Orillia supports the sanctions related to Russia that have been
enacted under the Special Economic Measures Act in order to respond to the gravity of
Russia’s violation of the sovereignty and territorial integrity of Ukraine, and grave human
rights violations that have been committed in Russia;

AND THAT the City of Orillia supports the sanctions related to Belarus that have been
enacted under the Special Economic Measures Act in response to the gross and
systematic human rights violations that have been committed in Belarus, as well as
Belarus’ support of the Russian Federation’s violation of the sovereignty and territorial 
integrity of Ukraine, which constitutes a grave breach of international peace and security
that has resulted in a serious international crisis;

AND THAT this decision of Orillia Council be forwarded to all other municipalities within
Ontario requesting they enact similar measures so that as a united front we can make a
noticeable difference.

Thanks.

Ashley Stafford
Executive Assistant to Mayor and Council Mayor’s Office 
T: 705-326-1177
orillia.ca
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Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Corporate Services 
Municipal Governance 
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640 
Chatham ON  N7M 5K8 

The Honourable Doug Ford, 
premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Retirement Home Funding 

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent, at its regular 
meeting passed the following resolution:  

“Whereas there are 700 retirement homes in Ontario regulated by the Retirement 
Homes Regulatory Authority in accordance with the Retirement Homes Act; this 
includes the Residential Tenancies Act, the Occupational Health and Safety Act, the 
Ontario Fire Protection Act, the Personal Health Information Protection Act and College 
of Nurses standards; 

And Whereas Retirement Homes are privately owned, renting private accommodation to 
seniors without access to public funding by the government the same way home care 
services and long term care homes do; 

And Whereas currently 60% of these Ontario Retirement Homes, that are small facilities 
under 70 beds, are failing financially and/or are facing imminent closure risking loss of 
supportive, safe and secure environments for 60,000 retirement home residents in 
Ontario, as per Ontario Retirement Communities Association (ORCA); 

And Whereas the cost of living in a retirement home is $1500 - $6000 a month which is 
significantly more expensive versus the cost of homecare services and/or long term 
care homes, as most assisted living/retirement homes do not provide personal care as a 
part of the basic fee; instead requiring residents to pay full cost of accommodation and 
any care services they require; 

And Whereas home care services may be provided at no cost to resident “only if” 
appropriate level(s) of community service provider staffing is available; 

And Whereas many Retirement Home residents or individuals in the community, who do 
not require long term care levels of service, are forced into long term beds due to 
extinguishing funds and/or lack of adequate financial means to pay for Retirement 
Home and/or required extra personal care services, inappropriately burdening limited 
long term care bed or acute hospital bed capacity; 

And Whereas many seniors living in Retirement Homes and who experience worsening 
medical conditions, increased number of falls and overall increased frailty, often do “not” 
move onto long term care due to lack of long term bed availability and/or family 
preference, placing significant stress on Retirement Home staffing complements and 
financial resources; 
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And Whereas Retirement Homes have not been afforded recent government Nursing 
and/or PSW staff subsidies as provided to home care service providers and long term 
care homes; 

And Whereas Retirement Homes have not been included in recent reduction of resident 
activity restrictions. 

Therefore Be It Resolved that the Municipality of Chatham-Kent request that the Ontario 
Government: 

1. Enable individuals in the community opportunity to apply for financial assistance
from the Ministry of Seniors and Accessibility to help cover accommodation costs
and/or required personal care service costs at Retirement Home level, similar to
available funding assistance for home care services and long term care homes.

2. Recognize Retirement Homes as an essential community health care partner
and implement an equitable service funding program that facilitates/enables
Retirement Homes to safely care for residents who require significant personal
care assistance while awaiting a long term care bed.

3. Afford equitable Nursing and PSW staffing subsidies retroactively across all
divisions of the community health care provision sector, including Retirement
Homes.

4. Allow for equitable resident activity levels across all divisions of the community
health care provision sector, including Retirement Homes.

And further that this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, the Ministry of 
Seniors and Accessibility and all Ontario municipalities. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at 
ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca   

Sincerely, 

Judy Smith, CMO 
Director Municipal Governance 
Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator 

C 

Ministry of Seniors and Accessibility 
Ontario Municipalities  
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Legislative Services 
Michael de Rond 

905-726-4771
clerks@aurora.ca 

Town of Aurora 
100 John West Way, Box 1000 

Aurora, ON  L4G 6J1 

May 31, 2022 
Delivered by email 

sylvia.jones@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Solicitor General of Ontario 
Ministry of the Solicitor General 
25 Grosvenor Street, 18th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1Y6 

Dear Solicitor General Jones: 

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 24, 2022 
Motion 10.3 - Councillor Thompson; Re: Mandatory Firefighter Certification 

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on 
May 24, 2022, and in this regard, Council adopted the following resolution: 

Whereas municipal governments provide essential services to the residents and 
businesses in their communities; and 

Whereas the introduction of new provincial policies and programs can have an 
impact on municipalities; and 

Whereas municipal governments are generally supportive of efforts to modernize 
and enhance the volunteer and full-time fire services that serve Ontario 
communities; and 

Whereas the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) believes in principle 
that fire certification is a step in the right direction, it has not endorsed the draft 
regulations regarding firefighter certification presented by the Province; and 

Whereas municipalities and AMO are concerned the thirty-day consultation 
period was insufficient to fully understand the effects such regulations will have 
on municipal governments and their fire services; and 

Whereas fire chiefs have advised that the Ontario firefighter certification process 
will create additional training and new costs pressures on fire services; and 
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Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 24, 2022 
Mandatory Firefighter Certification 
May 31, 2022 2 of 2 

Whereas the Ontario government has not provided any indication they will offer 
some form of financial support to deliver this service; and 

Whereas AMO, on behalf of municipal governments, in a letter to Solicitor 
General Jones dated February 25, 2022, made numerous comments and requests 
to address the shortcomings in the draft regulations; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora does hereby
support AMO’s recommendations; and

2. Be It Further Resolved That the Town of Aurora does hereby call on the
Solicitor General of Ontario to work with AMO, municipal governments and
fire chiefs across Ontario to address the concerns raised so that
municipalities can continue to offer high quality services to their
communities; and

3. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association
of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Ontario Small Urban Municipalities
(OSUM), and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration.

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Yours sincerely,  

Michael de Rond 
Town Clerk 
The Corporation of the Town of Aurora 

MdR/lb 

Copy: Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Ontario Small Urban Municipalities (OSUM) 
All Ontario municipalities 
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Legislative Services 
Michael de Rond 

905-726-4771
clerks@aurora.ca 

Town of Aurora 
100 John West Way, Box 1000 

Aurora, ON  L4G 6J1 

May 31, 2022 
Delivered by email 

justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
karina.gould@parl.gc.ca 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, P.C., M.P. 
Prime Minister of Canada 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A2 

The Honourable Karina Gould, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Families, Children and Social Development 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A6 

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau and Minister Gould: 

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 24, 2022 
Motion 10.1 - Councillor Humfryes; Re: Private Member's Bill C-233 "Keira's Law" 

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on 
May 24, 2022, and in this regard, Council adopted the following resolution: 

Whereas violence against women is a Canadian public health crisis that demands 
urgent action; and 

Whereas one in four women experience domestic violence in their lifetime. One 
woman or girl is killed every other day, on average, somewhere in our country; 
and 

Whereas the most dangerous time for a victim of abuse is when she separates 
from her partner. According to research from the U.S. Centre for Disease Control 
and Prevention, when there is a history of coercive control, violence and a recent 
separation, a woman’s risk of domestic homicide goes up 900 times; and 

Whereas the current Canadian court system is not equipped to protect women. 
According to the National Judicial Institute, there is no mandatory education for 
Judges on domestic violence. Judges need education on what constitutes 
domestic violence or coercive control. A formal education program would ensure 
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Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 24, 2022 
Private Member's Bill C-233 "Keira's Law" 
May 31, 2022 2 of 3 

another line of defense for victims, as well as preventing violence and abuse 
before it happens; and 

Whereas the COVID-19 pandemic has only exacerbated the domestic violence 
crisis. Women’s shelters and crisis centres have reported a marked increase in 
requests for services this year. The concerns for children are significant. 
According to recent research from The Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario, 
doctors have seen more than double the number of babies with serious injuries 
as this time last year. These include head injuries, broken bones or in some 
cases death. Institutions across the country are reporting a similar trend; and 

Whereas, according to Article 19 of the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child, 
children must be protected from “all forms of physical or mental violence, injury 
or abuse, neglect or negligent treatment, maltreatment or exploitation, including 
sexual abuse, while in the care of parent(s), legal guardian(s) or any other person 
who has care of the child.” Our current family justice system often fails our 
children in this regard; and 

Whereas, in worst case scenarios, children are killed by a violent parent. As 
reported by the Canadian Domestic Homicide Prevention Initiative, recent 
separation and domestic violence are the two biggest risk factors for domestic 
violence related child homicides; and 

Whereas custody disputes are an additional risk factor. Each year in Canada, 
about 30 children are killed by a parent. Mothers are responsible about 40 per 
cent of the time, often due to postpartum depression or mental illness. In the 60 
per cent of cases where fathers are the murderers, anger, jealousy or post-
separation retaliatory revenge are the usual motivations; and 

Whereas Keira’s Law is named after four-year-old Keira Kagan, who was killed 
while in the custody of her father, in 2020; and 

Whereas many cases of domestic violence are inappropriately labelled as “high 
conflict” in the family court system. According to research by Rachel Birnbaum, a 
Social Work Professor at the University of Western Ontario who specializes in 
child custody, approximately one third of cases called “high conflict” by the court 
had substantiated evidence of valid concerns about domestic violence. These 
cases must be recognized and treated differently by judges; and 

Whereas voting in favour of “Keira’s Law”, contained in Private Member’s Bill C-
233, will not only protect victims of violence and children, it will save lives by 
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Town of Aurora Council Resolution of May 24, 2022 
Private Member's Bill C-233 "Keira's Law" 
May 31, 2022 3 of 3 

amending the Judges Act to establish seminars for judges on intimate partner 
violence and coercive control; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That Aurora Town Council calls upon
the House of Commons to support Member of Parliament Anju Dhillon's
Private Member’s Bill C-233, that will raise the level of education on
domestic violence and coercive control for federally appointed Judges; and

2. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this resolution be sent to: The Right
Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada; The Honourable
Karina Gould, MP, Minister of Families, Children and Social Development;
The Honourable Candice Bergen, Interim Leader of the Conservative Party of
Canada; Yves-Francois Blanchet, MP, Leader of the Bloc Quebecois;
Jagmeet Singh, MP, Leader of the New Democratic Party; MP Tony Van
Bynen; and MP Leah Taylor Roy; and

3. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this resolution be circulated to all
Ontario municipalities and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM).

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Yours sincerely,  

Michael de Rond 
Town Clerk 
The Corporation of the Town of Aurora 

MdR/lb 

Copy: Hon. Candice Bergen, M.P., Interim Leader of the Conservative Party of Canada 
Yves-François Blanchet, M.P., Leader of the Bloc Québécois 
Jagmeet Singh, M.P., Leader of the New Democratic Party of Canada 
Tony Van Bynen, M.P. Newmarket—Aurora 
Leah Taylor Roy, M.P. Aurora—Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) 
All Ontario municipalities 
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Town of East Gwillimbury  
19000 Leslie Street, Sharon, Ontario L0G 1V0 I 905-478-4282 I Fax: 905-478-2808 

www.eastgwillimbury.ca 

Corporate Services  
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905-478-4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 
 

 
 
June 15, 2022 
 

     Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Doug Ford      
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 
 
Re:  Summary and Implications of Provincial Bill 109: More Homes for Everyone Act, 

2022  
 
For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on June 7, 2022 the 
Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 
 

WHEREAS the Town of East Gwillimbury is Canada’s fastest growing 
municipality (with more than 5,000 residents) according to 2021 Census 
Canada data; and  
 
WHEREAS the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury has significant 
concerns regarding the impact of Bill 109 on the community planning process, 
and the ability of municipalities to deliver on initiatives to address housing 
supply and attainability, and 
 
WHEREAS the refund provisions in Bill 109 will result in existing taxpayers 
subsidizing development applications as well as lost revenue and increased 
staff costs for municipalities; and 
 
WHEREAS the prescription of what constitutes a complete application does not 
address differing levels of complexities and the unique circumstances and 
diverse landforms that exist across the province, nor does it recognize the 
collaborative process and relationships between parties that deliver results for 
municipalities; and 
 
WHEREAS limiting conditions on Draft Plan of Subdivision does not address 
the unusual and often challenging circumstances best understood by local 
municipal staff and elected officials; 
 
 

12

http://www.eastgwillimbury.ca/
mailto:premier@ontario.ca


 

Town of East Gwillimbury  
19000 Leslie Street, Sharon, Ontario L0G 1V0 I 905-478-4282 I Fax: 905-478-2808 

www.eastgwillimbury.ca 

Corporate Services  
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905-478-4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 
 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of East 
Gwillimbury requests that Government of Ontario revisit the provisions of Bill 
109 and work with all stakeholders, including municipalities represented by the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario to deliver legislation that allows 
municipalities to plan, grow and deliver communities that adhere to local, 
provincially-approved Official Plans, rather than strict statutory timelines; and  
 
THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario,  MPP Caroline Mulroney, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
all York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs in Ontario; and  
  
THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration. 

 
If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 
Municipal Clerk 
 
 
cc:  The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, MPP York – Simcoe 
York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs 
Association of Municipalities Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 
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